2008-2009 Mid-Coast Santa Gertrudis Assn. Board of Directors & Officers

President Cheryll Grainger
Vice-President Bud Johle
Secretary Tanya Bram
Treasurer Tucker Blair

Directors-3 Year Term

Clay Yorek

979-777-3766

cyorek@bop.gov

Cheryll Grainger

979-830-8785

clgrainger@aol.com

Neal Schulemann

936-825-6569

Nschuleman@yahoo.com

Directors-2 Year Term

Dan Pohl

979-743-9670

dpland@verizon.net

Betty McCormick

979-885-3938

rickydmc306@juno.com

Kelly Vesper

830-879-2245

Tucker Blair

936-825-2495

Tucker.Blair.centerpointenergy.com

Directors-1 Year Term

Bud Johle

512-365-7504

bjohle7504@esagelink.com

Trent Longron

936-395-0510

Trentlongron@gmail.com

Tanya Bram

979-541-3409

Townsend30@yahoo.com

Pete Yorek

936-870-7034

sgerts12@yahoo.com

Renee' DuBois

979-575-6669

reneedubois@ymail.com

Cattle Rattle



Official Publication of the Mid-Coast Santa Gertrudis Breeders

May 2009

A Message from the President

Dear Mid-Coast Member:

It is said, that April showers bring may flowers, and thankfully we have received the much needed rain! Hopefully, the grass will now flourish along with the upcoming cattle sales.

Along with the flow of rain, schedules have been flooded with Santa Gertrudis events. Thanks to Betty McCormick and her crew of Nancy Wunderlich and Debbie Townsend, the Aisle Party held during the HLSR was enjoyed by all that attended. New and old breeders alike had time to catch up, as well as honor Gene McCarter with his recent retirement. You won't want to miss next years event, which will be tied with our Haltered Santa Gertrudis Sale.

Hats off to Charla Borchers-Leon for her commitment to chairing the SGBI Annual Meeting in Austin. The meetings proved to be informative and motivating, especially if you were lucky enough to catch Donnell Brown's formal presentation on "changing with the industry to stay on top" or his chat session in the foyer. From the opening committee meetings, Stars & Studs Gala & Auction, to the President's Luncheon, the food, fellowship and information was tremdous! Congratulations also goes out to the new SGBI Board and their pledge to keep Santa Gertrudis cattle in the forefront!

Our annual Chuck wagon fajita and peach cobbler dinner proved once again to be a highlight with too much to eat, and good conversation. The following day, the Norval & Anna Sells Mid-Coast Jr. Show and meeting were held with approximately 75 head of cattle shown, 10 of those being Star Five, and 10 new jr. members. Thanks to the energy of Clay Yorek along with Neal Schuleman, everything went off without a hitch! Congratulations to all the juniors, and Pee Wee showmen that participated and those who won offices and scholarships!

Now is the time to make sure your sale lots are in shape and those nomination forms are sent in for the upcoming Cattleman's Opportunity Sale. This year's sale will be once again held in Brenham on August 8th, following the Mid-Coast Annual Meeting on the 7th. The nomination forms are found online or by calling one of the chairmen, Trent Longron or Bud Johle.

In addition to the CattleRattle, Mid-Coast has a fresh new website: www.midcoastsantagertrudis.com. Forms may now be downloaded, and catching up on breeder or junior news is just a click away.

On another note, I'd like to encourage everyone to continue their prayers for Mr. John Carleston, and his recovery.

Stay involved and together we'll move forward!

Regards,

Cheryll Grainger



In Memory MARY KATHERINE WELHAUSEN BORCHERS

VICTORIA - Mary Katherine Welhausen Borchers, beloved wife, mother, community leader and philanthropist, and friend to many peacefully and gracefully passed away on Feb. 28, 2009, lovingly surrounded by her family. She was born on Aug. 10, 1924, in Yoakum, to the late Carl Clarence Welhausen and Mary Elizabeth McBride Welhausen. She is survived by her devoted and loving husband of 61 years, Dr. Charles Lewis Borchers; daughters, Mary Kay Borchers of Houston, and Charla Borchers Leon and her husband Robert B. "Bobby" Leon of Victoria; brothers-in-law, William H. Borchers of New Braunfels, Otto R. Borchers of Yoakum, Marion J. Borchers of New Braunfels, Don G. Kaspar of Shiner and their wives. "Aunt Kaky" is also survived by eight Borchers nieces and nephews and their husbands and wives, four Kaspar nephews and heir wives, and 24 great-nieces and nephews. In addition to her parents, she was preceded in death by her late sister, Jean Welhausen Kaspar of Shiner and late sister-in-law, Joyce Word Borchers of New Braunfels. A fifth generation Texan descending from Austin's First Colonies and from the "First Family of Leather" in

South Texas, and with over 50 years of continuous leadership and service to the community, Mary Katherine etched a permanent marker on most every path she traversed. Her love for family, state and country, passion for Texas ranching and preservation of the land and her dedication to the causes she served are indicative of defined roots by a gracious southern lady. She was born and reared in the Texas business family who founded Tex Tan Leather Company, which became the Leather Division of Tandy Corporation, now known as RadioShack Corporation. She graduated with honors from Yoakum High School and obtained a bachelor of business administration degree with honors from the University of Texas at Austin. She was an active member of Alpha Chi Omega Sorority and a member of Sigma lota Epsilon, an Honorary Professional Management Fraternity. She completed graduate courses in personnel management toward a master's degree in business with marriage intercepting a final thesis towards the degree. She worked in the College of Business Administration, was an educator, and was administrator of the Preceptorship Program at the University of Texas Medical Branch at Galveston. Her ties to her hometown remained significant to her with her family's business and community involvement. She was selected to serve as Queen of the Yoakum Tom-Tom Festival in 1946. She knew her love of her life from high school, and when he left for overseas combat in World War II, she traveled with him for his send off to war, promising to wait for his return. Decorated soldier Lt. Charles Borchers returned home and they were married August 30, 1947. They lived and worked together during his days in pharmacy and in medical school training, and eventually settled permanently in Victoria in 1957. She has been a personal business, investment and family trust manager for over 30 years and as a general partner, she and her husband and daughters own and operate Borchers Southern Y Ranches, L.P. in seven south Texas counties, breeding Brahman-Hereford crossbred and Santa Gertrudis purebred cattle. Her love of the land is shown by her passion for preserving untouched pastures, pristine upkeep and care for those improved, and compassionate care for livestock. Commitment defines the work of Mary Katherine's five decades of service to the community. She is a past president and 53-year member of the Victoria, Goliad, Jackson Counties Medical Association Auxiliary/Alliance and the only Victoria member to have served on the Texas Medical Association Auxiliary Executive Board for two terms and as a national delegate. She is a 50-year member of the Junior League of Victoria, past active officer and sustaining chairman, and recipient of "Sustainer of the Year Award" and a charter, 26-year member and two term past Chairman of the Court of Six Flags. She has been involved in Texas Federated Women's Clubs work as a past president with 49-year membership in Decora Study Club and 28 years in Bronte Club of Victoria. She is a Club 20 member for 47 years, a member of Bon Aire Garden Club for 52 years and an alumna member of Alpha Chi Omega Sorority for 60 years. She is a 42-year member of the Daughters of the American Revolution, and 35-year member of the Daughters of the Republic of Texas and United Daughters of the Confederacy, a life member of the Victoria 100 Club and also current member of Victoria Preservation, Inc., Victoria Regional Museum Association, and the Victoria County Historical Commission. She is past board member of the Victoria Country Club, Cultural Council of Victoria, American Red Cross, and Victoria City-County Bicentennial Commission. She is known for her fondness and avid support of the University of Texas at Austin with Life Membership in the Ex-Students Association, Emeritus Membership on the Chancellor's Council Executive Committee, Member of the President's Association, Longhorn Foundation and Littlefield Society. She is a Texas Exes "Legend" and past member of the Flying Longhorns Travel Committee. She was recipient of the Distinguished Citizen Award of Victoria in 2002 and a South Texas Woman Award honoree in 2004. Funeral services were held at 2 p.m., Tuesday, March 3, 2009 at Trinity Episcopal Church with the Dr. Robert Johnston and the Rev. Bur Dobbins officiating. Burial will follow at Memorial Park Cemetery. Pallbearers will be Robert B. "Bobby" Leon, Joseph Cohen, John Fossati, Dr. Frederick Fry, Milton Greeson Jr., David Kaspar, Dr. Frederick Lykes, and Mark Zafereo. Honorary pallbearers include all Borchers Southern Y Ranches, L. P. cowboys, Dr. Larry Riedel, Josephine Reyes, Patricia Espindola, William H. Borchers, Otto R. Borchers, Marion J. Borchers, Don G. Kaspar and all the wonderful friends who loved

Memorial remembrances may be made to Victoria Performing Arts Center, Inc., One O'Connor Plaza, Suite 1100, Victoria, Texas 77901; Victoria Symphony Society, 2112 North Navarro, Victoria, Texas 77901; the University of Texas Exes Legends, P. O. Box 7278, Austin, Texas 78713; or donor's choice.

Houston Open Show Aisle Party

The Mid-Coast Association hosted an "Aisle Party" during the Houston Livestock Show and Rodeo. On March 7th, approximately 75 members and guests enjoyed a great evening of refreshments and visiting along the cattle aisles. Betty McCormick presented a leather binder, on behalf of Mid-Coast to Gene McCarter to celebrate his retirement following his last class at the Houston Open Show. Mid-Coast's booth was set up during the week to introduce and inform prospective breeders about Santa Gertrudis cattle as well.









Junior Dance in Houston

During the Houston Livestock Jr. Heifer Show on March 19th, the Mid-Coast juniors were entertained with a night of dancing. Tickets were dispersed during the Jr. heifer check-in and all juniors entered in the Santa Gertrudis show were invited to attend. Refreshments were served and everyone spent the evening dancing and listening to the music, socializing and meeting new friends.



2009 SGBI Annual Meeting

Austin, Texas was the back drop for the 2009 Annual Meeting and Conference. Headquarters was the historic Driskill Hotel in downtown. The hotel is famous for its history and guests like former President George Bush. This year's events kicked off Thursday night at the Stars and Studs Gala, accompanied with a video auction held at the Bob Bullock Texas State History Museum.

Throughout the three days there were several educational seminars and meetings. The Membership Celebration Dinner was held on Friday evening in the Ballroom of the Driskill Hotel. High Point winners were awarded, as well as steer feed out winners, membership contest and District awards being handed out.

The President's Luncheon was held Saturday as Jane Wendt awarded Pat Stults with the President's Award. The President's Award is given to someone who has made an impact on the Santa Gertrudis breed. The new Board of Directors were announced at the end of the lunch. During the three days many people were recognized for their hard work and dedication.

The 2009 SGBI Annual Meeting and Conference was a great time for everyone. Plans are underway for next year's annual meeting and conference to be held in Tennessee, with the hope everyone can join us next year....you don't want to miss out.









Left to Right Standing - Fred Dietrich, Larry Osborne, Bill Lundberg, Paul Donsithorpe, Charla Borchers - Leon, Deanna Parker, Curtis Salter, Allen Grainger, Darrell Pitchford, Adolfo Sanchez, Tom DuBois

Left to Right Sitting - Dr. Burton McDaniel, Gary Harding, David Hampton, Pat Stults, Lamar Kelly & Scott Moore

Candidates Sought For Texas Beef Leaders Of Tomorrow Contest

In this day and age it is becoming popular and even highly fashionable among young people to become vegetarian. Although ill-planned vegetarian diets pose substantial risks to one's health, celebrity vegetarians such as Carrie Underwood are featured in every gossip rag and teen magazine as a vegetarian success story where being a vegetarian is the secret to their life's joy. Animal rights group PETA carries this ad on the front page of their website, "Sexy Hollywood star Alicia Silverstone bares all in PETA's first-ever naked veggie testimonial". The naked truth is that unless children going vegetarian choose a carefully planned balance of foods each day, they are at risk for several deficiencies, especially a lack of protein, vitamin B12, and calories. The other nutrients at risk are zinc, riboflavin, calcium, iron, and the essential amino acids lysine and methionine. About 367,000 kids have caught on, according to a 2008 study by the Centers for Disease Control that provides the government's first estimate of how many children avoid meat.

So who is speaking up for the beef industry to our youth? This question is being answered by the members of Texas CattleWomen who are hosting the Texas Beef Leaders of Tomorrow Contest. There will be four first place winners identified who will receive \$6000 in total prize money and scholarships. This Beef Checkoff-funded program is open to all youth between the ages of 17 to 20, but not over 20 as of January 1, 2010. This contest gives the Texas beef industry's best young leaders a chance to tell the story of beef, that beef is a safe, wholesome, nutritious product and ranchers are stewards of the land and animals. The Texas Beef Leaders of Tomorrow Program trains the four winning students from Texas in media response, beef demonstration and opinion essay and affords opportunities for them to present to youth across Texas. This program is all about youth speaking to youth about the positive aspects of beef.

Last year's winner Allison Grainger from Brenham, Texas recently visited Hereford, Texas where she was interviewed on a radio station and presented beef nutrition to elementary students. She has also created a fan page on www.facebook.com called "PEBA, People Who are Ethical Beef Advocates" to tell the beef story to young people. Another Texas Beef Leader of Tomorrow winner, Mandy Jo Laurent from Nacogdoches, Texas, just spent two days in El Paso speaking to inner city school children about beef by- products, safe ranching practices and beef nutrition. As high point winner in 2008 Allison Grainger competed in the National Beef Ambassador Contest and won! She became a member of the National Beef Ambassador Team and will travel in 2009 to the Boston Marathon for a beef demonstration and the Culinary Center of Chicago to develop beef recipes for youth. Grainger won an additional \$1750 in prize money at the National Beef Ambassador Competition.

During the Texas Beef Leaders of Tomorrow Contest, contestants will compete in four categories: Media Interview, Consumer Promotion, Classroom Presentation and Beef Issues Response Essay. Contestants will interact with mock consumers and answer questions about the beef industry. They will be evaluated on their beef knowledge and communication strengths. The contest will take place on August 1, 2009 at Texas A&M University in College Station. The high point winner will represent Texas at the National Beef Ambassador Contest. Texas CattleWomen Contest Chairman, Rosemary Gambino says, "This is a great opportunity for our state's youth to develop important communication skills while learning more about the beef industry and meeting key beef industry leaders. The contest offers not only prize money and a title, but also the chance to travel."

The Texas Beef Leaders of Tomorrow Program is funded by the Texas Beef Checkoff and hosted by Texas CattleWomen. For more information on contest registration and rules please contact Rosemary Gambino, Chairman Texas Beef Leaders of Tomorrow, at (281) 375-8836 or by email: rgambino@consolidated.net.

Source: Rosemary Gambino, Chairman For Texas CattleWomen

Quilt Raffle
benefiting
Norval & Anna Sells Jr. Scholarship Fund
\$5 per ticket or 5 for \$20
Drawing to be held at

2010 Norval & Anna Sells Mid-Coast Jr. Heifer Show Quilt is handmade using previous NJSGHS t-shirts and will be on display during 2009 NJSGHS and Cattleman's Opportunity Sale *contact Debbie Townsend (979) 648-2027 or Cheryll Grainger (979) 830-8785 for tickets

In the News...



Wether or not you walked through "Breeder Row" in AG-Venture at the 2009 Houston Livestock Show and Rodeo, one thing is for sure, those 55,000 school tour visitors that did saw a Santa Gertrudis. Thanks to Samantha Regitano, an 18 year old Senior at Deer Park High School South Campus in Deer Park, for allowing her heifer, Cheyenne, to be one of the seven different breeds on display for the three week duration of the

show. According to Melissa Guttenberger of HLSR, "we worked with Texas breeders to display cattle, and expose visitors to different breeds and varieties of species that are shown at the show". Although Samantha was at the HLSR showing, the cattle are cared for by the Texas A & M University interns.

Samantha has been a member of FFA for four years and is currently a member of the Mid-Coast Santa Gertrudis Jr. Association, as well as Santa Gertrudis Breeders International. Having received a Houston Livestock Show & Rodeo Scramble certificate, she beganraising "Gerts" in May 2007 with the purchase of her first heifer, Annabeth, from breeder, Jerome Urbanosky. Samantha and Annabeth, went back the following year to Houston with a calf, Cheyenne, by her side and won first place in their class during the junior heifer show. She has been raising "Gerts" for almost two years now and in May 2008 Samantha bought two more heifers from the Urbanoskys. Fancy, a Star Five heifer, joined Samantha's herd and went on to win first place in her class during the 2009 HLSR. Her other Santa Gertrudis heifer, Montana Skye, with calf by her side won second place in the Open Show this year. To date Samantha has five heifers and they have done very well at several shows. She is very active in FFA with Skills LDE, CDE in horse judging, SAE in beef production, participating in the Area III FFA convention and FFA State Convention. Samantha also enjoys HOSA activities, fund raising for her booster club, raising several goats and dogs, as well as horseback riding, helping her friends with their horses, deep sea fishing, boating and just hanging out with friends. She is especially looking forward to raising and showing more Santa Gertrudis in the near future. Samantha said, "It was so neat to have had her at the Breed Row Barn!"

In addition to the school tours, HLSR had a record breaking attendance in 2009 of 1.8 million. Thanks to Samantha and Cheyenne for promoting Santa Gertrudis cattle!

National Junior Heifer Show Updates

National Jr. Santa Gertrudis Heifer Show—Athens, TX June 22-26, 2009

Judges: Purebred Show - Jack Ward, Kansas City, MO

Best of Polled, Bred & Owned, Star Five, Donated Shows - Jim Williams, Boling, TX

Entry Deadlines: Director Applications - May 15, 2009

Scholarships - June 1, 2009 Show Entry - June 1, 2009

This year at the National Jr. Santa Gertrudis Heifer Show we will conduct a walk through paper check, a visual inspection of the cattle and weigh all the entries. This will all be performed at the same time in the show ring Monday from 8 a.m. to 12 p.m. We will call you to the ring by affiliates and ask that you all work together to help each other walk cattle through the check in process. This is a great way to meet new people and make new friends or catch up with old friends.

For the paper check you will need your heifer(s) and either their original papers or officially stamped scramble papers or the stamped donated heifer papers. Please have your cattle branded or tattooed according to the brand number on their registration papers.

The visual inspection will be conducted by a panel of three people, along with Mr. Ervin Kaatz, SGBI Executive Director. The panel of three will include a representative from the Youth Activities Committee, a representative from Shows & Exhibits and a representative from Breed Standards. They will be inspecting cattle according to the Breed Standards of Excellence. This can be down loaded off the SGBI web site under **Forms** or obtained from the SGBI office.

Next the performance committee will weigh your cattle. They will calculate your heifer's weight per day of age (WPD) along with her average daily gain (ADG) and record it on her entry card. Yes they are going to weigh every entry. This is a common practice at the Northern Shows and is conducted at the Open National Shows. It runs very smoothly and quickly.

With your cooperation this will be a positive learning experience for all.

QUESTIONS??? Please call me at 979-277-2838 or email at <u>wunderlichfarms@hotmail.com</u> or call **Ervin Kaatz** at the SGBI Office 361-592-9357 or email at ekaatz.sgbi@sbcglobal.net

National Santa Gertrudis Junior Board Elections

2 - At Large positions Open

3 - District 1 (Texas) positions Open

1 - District 4 (only one position)

1 - District 5 (only one position)

Procedure for Board Elections:

Submit Jr. Board Application – available from SGBI Office ask Kristie or Diana Applications have to be in by May 15, 2009 to be eligible for a Jr. Board Position Interview at Jr. National for Board Seat – check the schedule for that week Jr. Membership Vote during Meeting at Jr. Nationals – check the schedule for the week



2008-2009 Mid-Coast & National Santa Gertrudis
Princess

Howdy Fellow Gert Lovers!!

Well it's been an exciting year serving as your Mid-Coast Santa Gertrudis Princess and as your National Junior Santa Gertrudis Princess. I would like to thank everyone for their help and bits of advice throughout the year. I've had a great time serving with Jamie Stephenson as Queen. I have met and made so many wonderful new friends that will be life-time friends to me. I came into Mid-Coast as green as they come, and Mid-Coast has helped me become a leader in the Santa Gertrudis Associations. It was an honor and privilege to serve as your Princess and to represent Mid-Coast at the National Show in 2008 and become your National Princess. I have learned so much on the road from show to show including that this is not just about showing cattle, it's about being a part of an awesome organization representing the best breed in the world, and of course just going out there and having some fun. After my experiences this past year, I know that I will turn over my sash knowing more than I did before and appreciating the opportunity that was given to me by the Mid-Coast Santa Gertrudis Association. I hope I left my own kind of "brand" on all of you. Thanks again and I look forward to many years to come!!

I hope everyone has recuperated from the majors.

Congratulations to everyone who competed. This has been a show season that I will never forget. I want to thank everyone for allowing me the opportunity to represent Mid Coast and the National Junior Association as Queen. The people I have had the privilege to meet, as well as those I have gotten to know better have made this past year full of memories that I will always treasure. I want to encourage anyone who has considered running for Queen or other position to DO IT! Our association has so much to offer. The opportunities are there, so take advantage of them. I want to thank everyone that has helped to make this year so special to me. I wouldn't have had this amazing experience had it not been for everyone's generous support. From holding my sash as I threw on my number harness, to taking my cow for me when I got out of the arena, I truly appreciate everything. I can't believe its almost been a year already and I pass on my title in a couple of months, but I've had a great time representing the association and more importantly, Mid Coast! See you in Athens!

New fun for Nationals! There will be snacks and crafts on Monday after the Queen/Princess brunch for any kids needing a break from their parents.

Everyone will be decorating their own crowns and princess picture frames. Please RSVP to rhinestone_cowgirl91@yahoo.com. Hope to see you there! =)



Jamie Stephenson 2008-2009 Mid-Coast & National Santa Gertrudis Queen

Mid-Coast Juniors!

Our annual Norval and Anna Sells Mid Coast Junior Show and meeting was held on April 24-25, 2009, in Navasota at the Grimes County Fairgrounds. It was definitely a success as we kicked things off with Eddie Eppler of Navasota bringing out his chuck wagon for an enjoyable fajita dinner that served close to 100 people. It was great to see some old faces, as well as many new at the meal.

On Saturday, we started off the day with the showmanship competition in the senior division where Judge Mark Ebeling of Cleburne, TX selected Jamie Stephenson (Senior) as the top showman. Also selected in their divisions were Codi Coulter (Intermediate) and Saige Combs (Junior). Not to be outdone, the peewee showmen were up next with a total of eight future Santa Gertrudis breeders entered in the competition with all of the kids taking home a trophy and premium money. I had a dad (new member) email me after the show and tell me that his youngest son (peewee division) wanted to go home and sell some of his commercial cows so that he could go buy some Santa Gertrudis calves. He must have had a good time!

The regular show followed with a total of 74 head entered up with 10 of those being in the Star5 division. Judge Ebeling selected Jordan Symon as champion female coming out of the calf division with Jamie Stephenson selected as reserve female out of the yearling division. Jamie Stephenson was also selected as Star5 champion with reserve honors going to Drew Fleming. Thanks to our many donors, all division and reserve division champions, as well as showmanship winners, received prizes this year, and all class participants received cash back for participating. Please take a moment to read over the entire donor list and thank these individuals and families for their investment

in the future of these juniors and the Santa Gertrudis breed: Wilson Ranches-Dana Wilson

Wunderlich Farms McCormick Family

Stephenson Family

Schuleman & Combs Families

Williams Show Cattle-Lyle Williams

Broken T Cattle-Bobby Trant Family

Broken T-Blane Trant Family Urbanosky Family

Wade House Family
Trant Ranch-James Ray Trant Family
Rafter Y Cattle-Yorek Family

Rocking A Ranch-Grainger Family

Jim Stovall

Jamie Symon/Ben E. Keith Foods

Roy Matthews

Following the show, the juniors held their Annual Meeting electing their officers for the upcoming year as: Tana Townsend (President), Jamie Stephenson (Vice-President), Lauren Grainger (Secretary), and Jordan Symon (Reporter). Also elected were Codi Coulter as Queen, and Jaclyn Robinson as Princess, who will represent Mid-Coast at the National Jr. Heifer Show as they run for National Queen and Princess. Scholarship recipients were also announced during the meeting as Allison Grainger was awarded the Norval & Anna Sells Scholarship, with Travis Longron, Adam Sevcik, and James Hood being selected to each receive a Mid-Coast Jr. Scholarship. The "Charlie Wilson Award" was presented this year to Allison Grainger.

In closing, I would like to thank Neal Schuleman, my co-chairman, for his help in making this show a success as well as all of the other board members and individuals who volunteered their time for this event. If you were unable to attend, please look for upcoming information on next year's show and mark your calendar so you can join in the fun. See you at Nationals!

- Clay Yorek-

Mid Coast Jr. Association Officers:

Tana Townsend, President Jamie Stephenson, Vice-President (979) 648-2027 (936) 873-5029

Lauren Grainger, Secretary Jordan Symon, Reporter (979) 830-8785 (281) 482-8156

Codi Coulter, Mid-Coast Queen (979) 418-9092

Jaclyn Robinson, Mid-Coast Princess (936) 257-0763

> Clay Yorek, Youth Advisor (979) 777-3766

Mid Coast Santa Gertrudis Association Membership Application Membership Year January—December

Please accept this application for my membership in the Mid-Coast Santa Gertrudis Association. Payment for dues must be enclosed.

\$15.00 First Time Member\$50.00 Regular Member			\$15.0	\$15.00 Junior Member	
			\$35.00 Associate Member		
 Last Name	First	MI	Spouse		
2001101110			3 pouee		
Ranch Name	E-mail Address			SGBI Herd No.	
Home Phone	Mobile		Ranch Pho	Ranch Phone	
Home Address	City	State	Zip	County	
Ranch Manager Name	and Contact inform	ation			
Junior Members Only -	- Birth Date, School	Name and Grade			
Basic Operation:	Purebred	Commercial			
Referred by:	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	Dat	e:		

Please mail this completed application to:

Tanya Bram, Secretary
P. O. Box 104 * Louise, TX 77455
Phone (979) 541-3409

Please visit our website at www.santagertrudis.org